
 

 

 

Chairmans Report 
 
 
The committee have worked this year to run the club in response to the 
requirements of the members.   
During the first six months of the year considerable effort was made to update 
the Racing and Record rules, following the introduction of the revised 
constitution adopted by the members at the AGM in 2012.   
 
The Dolan races and NW champs were run to the significant financial benefit 
of the Club and also enhancing the reputation of the Club. This is important if 
we are to continue to benefit from the financial aid available through the 
various schemes which have allowed us to carry out the refurbishment of the 
Club Room and acquisition of bikes for the use of juniors. Running these 
events depends on Club Members to volunteer and help. Various events were 
run to support charitable concerns and these were very popular with the 
membership. 
 
The committee is composed of members who voluntarily work to make the 
club what it is. If members would like their club to do different things/ do things 
differently then the opportunity is there for them to be involved. 
 
This is the last AGM at which Bill Lloyd will report as the Treasurer. For more 
than ten years Bill has worked to secure the financial stability of the Club, a 
goal which he has been able to achieve through his hard work and dedication. 
The Club owes Bill a huge vote of thanks for his efforts during his time in 
office. 
 
Allan Taylor 


